




































































































































































January 29, 2015 
 
Board of County Commissioners 
Clackamas County 
 

Members of the Board: 
 

Approval of an Agreement between the Clackamas County Development Agency and 
Hoodland Fire District #74 

 
 

Purpose/Outcomes This Agreement will allow the Agency to provide funding to the Fire District to 
be used for design and construction of a fire station remodel.  

Dollar Amount and 
Fiscal Impact 

$570,000 will be transferred to the Fire District within 120 days of the 
effective date of this agreement.  

Funding Source Clackamas County Development Agency: Government Camp Urban 
Renewal District - no County General Funds are involved. 

Safety Impact A remodeled fire station in Government Camp will allow the District to more 
effectively and efficiently provide the necessary services to the community.  

Duration The Agreement will be in effect for 15 years after completion of the project.  
Previous Board 
Action 

The Board of County Commissioners approved funding for this project 
through the FY 2014-2015 budget process. 

Contact Person Dan Johnson, Manager, Clackamas County Development Agency – (503) 
742-4325 

 
BACKGROUND 

The Agency has been working closely with Hoodland Fire District #74 for many years to improve 
fire fighting capabilities within the community of Government Camp. This includes waterline 
extensions, hydrant installations and partnering with new developments to include fire sprinklers 
in their buildings.  
 
One remaining issue for the District is the condition and functionality of their station in 
Government Camp, which was built in 1980. In its current state, it can only house some of their 
needed equipment and has minimal facilities for the crew. This has made it difficult to staff the 
station and, in an emergency, often requires equipment and personnel to come from Zigzag, 
approximately 12 miles away. 
 
The district has completed a preliminary design of a station remodel that will include increased 
apparatus space and upgraded living quarters for the crew. With the upgraded facilities the 
District will be able to more effectively recruit volunteers to operate the station on a full-time 
basis, which will greatly improve services for the community. 
 
Per the Funding Agreement, the Agency will transfer $570,000 to the Fire District. The District 
will use those funds for design and construction of a station remodel within four years. It also 
requires the District to operate and maintain the station on a year-round basis for a period of 15 
years from the date of completion. Any additional funds required for the project will be provided 
by the District. 
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